REGULAR MEETING SHERIDAN VILLAGE COUNCIL May 13th, 2025

The regular meeting of the Sheridan Village Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by President McKay.

Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Present: President McKay, Pro-Tem Edelman, and Trustees: Ritter, Wagner, and Pomranky.

Absent: Trustee Wyckoff-McFarland.

Guests in attendance: None.

Public Comment: None.

Pro-Tem Edelman made a motion to approve the agenda as presented. Trustee Ritter supported. All ayes, motion passed.

Trustee Pomranky made a motion to approve the minutes from April 8th, 2025, regular meeting. Pro-Tem Edelman supported. All ayes, motion passed.

The council reviewed paid bills as of May 5th, 2025. Pro-Tem Edelman made a motion to approve the paid bills as presented. Trustee Wagner supported. All ayes, motion passed.

The council reviewed the Treasurer's report ending May 5th, 2025. Trustee Wagner made a motion to approve the report. Trustee Ritter supported. All ayes, Motion passed.

Ed Lingeman, Village Superintendent: Absent.

Dan Wickes, Assistant Superintendent: Dan reported that they had opened the bathrooms at the park and the DPW will be working on getting the Village ready for Springfest.

Cindy Patmore, Office Manager: Cindy reported on a call regarding how wonderful the cemetery looked, and how impressed the couple visiting was with the job the current caretaker is doing.

She also reported on a new plan for Code Enforcement in the Village and requested a meeting with the Ordinance Committee. In addition, Steve and Cindy have applied for a tire recycling grant for the Village and surrounding area. They are hoping to hear the results of that soon.

Cindy stated that most of the residents have paid their water/sewer bill, the new BS&A payment platform seems to be working well, and she has had a good return from residents signing up for emailed bills.

She also reported Shred It had quoted the service they would provide incorrectly, so the cost went down, and we can move forward with a community Shred It day, possibly in August.

Cindy is also changing some of the payment options to and from vendors, she reminded Council that they need to start planning the Town Hall meeting for the water project, fluoride treatment and Pearl Lake no wake zone.

She also informed Council that we received the authorization to bid, and she is waiting for the publication notices to be placed in the newspaper.

She also notified Council F&V has extended an invitation to a night of baseball at the White Caps, and also that she would be on vacation the first week in June.

Steve VanHolstyn, Code Enforcement Officer: Absent. No report.

Brandon Stowell, Fire Chief: Absent. No report.

McKala Robert, Community Center: McKala questioned when she would be able to get some upgrades done at the Community Center. President McKay asked her to put together a list of what she would like to see done. She is not looking for work to be done until this fall.

She also reported that every weekend is booked until the middle of July with open houses, weddings, and some smaller events.

Committee Reports:

Budget: Nothing to report.

Personnel/Community Center: Nothing to report.

Property/Ordinance: Nothing to report.

Equipment: Nothing to report.

Old Business:

None.

New Business:

Discussion of Fluoride & Phosphates was tabled until more information is available. Council discussed renewing the Agreement with the Stanton Police Department. Pro-Tem Edelman made a motion to renew the Agreement as presented; Trustee Wagner supported. All ayes. Motion passed.

President McKay's Comments:

Springfest is just around the corner, if you are going to be around, stop by and see what a great job is being done and if you see any Springfest volunteers let them know what a great job they are doing.

Pro-Tem Edelman made a motion to adjourn. Trustee Ritter supported. All ayes, motion passed. Meeting adjourned at 7:38 pm.

The next regular meeting is scheduled for June 10th, 2025, at 7:00pm.

Cindy Patmore Office Manager